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Minutes 
Louisiana Life Safety & Property Protection Board 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 
May 21, 2009 

 
 
 

 
ATTENDANCE     Boyd Petty, Chairman                    State Fire Marshal’s Office 
                                Roger Bourgeois                            Fire Suppression                                 
                                Mitch Ewing                                  Portables 
                                Clayton Norred                              Hydrostatic Testing                                
                                Bill Hattier                                     Security                                 
                     Dera DeRoche-Jolet                      Associate Industry   
                                Eric Houin                                     Sprinkler 
                                Dave Sisolak                                  Sprinkler 
                                Kay Thorn                                      Security 
                                Jim Queen                                      Locking Systems 
 
ABSENT                 Danny Northcutt                            Fire Alarm 
                                Tim Crockett                                  Security                                
                            
VISITOR                Sal Palermo, Jr.                              AHC 
                                Timothy Davis                               AHC, Swing Rite Installations 
                                Rob Reynolds                                 Pop A Lock 
                                Neuville Hotstream                         
 
CALL TO ORDER                                  
Chairman Boyd Petty called the meeting to order at 9:50 am at the Louisiana State Fire 
Marshal’s Office in Baton Rouge. Boyd led the Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag.  
 
MINUTES 
A motion was made by Roger Bourgeois and seconded by Jim Queen to accept the 
minutes of our last meeting, October 23, 2008.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Roger Bourgeois discussed pending legislation.  Boyd said he would check the status of 
bill 228. 
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 REVIEW AND FINALIZATION OF INITIAL CERTIFICATION & 
CONTINUNG EDUCATION REQUIREMENTS                                                                                              
The initial certification requirements were changed to reflect the original intent of the 
testing and training requirements.  Bill Hattier will send out the new changes to all board 
members.  
 
Roger Bourgeois discussed the inequity between the fire sprinkler law and other licensed 
disciplines.  He also discussed changes between the different fire alarm categories and 
that a qualified fire alarm technician also is allowed to do non-required and household 
technician.     
 
Door hardware and locksmith changes were discussed.  Boyd said new rules will be 
developed later this year for the security, door hardware and locksmith companies. 
 
Continuing Education Log was reviewed.   
 
CEU issues were discussed by Boyd.   
 
Roger asked that the meeting dates be set for the rest of the year.  Boyd said that the new 
board would be announced within the next two weeks and confirmed before the end of 
the general session.  
 
Qualifier requirements will be discussed at the next meeting.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:35 pm.  Motion by Jim Queen and seconded by Kay Thorn. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Clayton Norred, Jr. 
Secretary 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Submitted by: 
 
Clayton Norred 
Board Secretary 
 
 
    


